A meeting of the South Hagerstown High School Alumni Association was held on Thursday, January 11, 2007.  The meeting convened at 7:30 p.m. in the School Cafeteria.  A total of 34 members were present.  Phil Petry presided.

The following items were discussed:
1) Mission of the Association was discussed.  Phil began by reviewing the responsibilities of each committee.  Each member present at the organizational meeting volunteered to serve on a committee or committees and as needed, these committees are encouraged to meet outside of the regular meetings.  From this point forward, time will be set aside prior to the start of the regular meetings to allow committees the opportunity to discuss items pertinent to their committee.   One person from each committee should then be prepared to provide a report to the group.


2) Scholarships – it was decided a focus of the Alumni Association would be to provide scholarships.  After discussion, it was agreed two $500 scholarships will be awarded to a male and female member of the Class of ‘07.  Jeff Harrison, Class of ’71 suggested to insure this focus continues and funds remain available, we look into the possibility of investing in mutual funds.  All agreed this was a good idea and would be researched and discussed at the next meeting.


3) Dick Martin discussed developing a website for the Association.  He reviewed possibilities for link identification.  After discussion, upon vote it was decided to reserve SHHSRebelAlumni.org and SHHSRebelAlumni.com.  Dick will proceed with reserving the name and setting up the site.


4) Alumni Directory – Dick Martin would like to put together a directory which would include class members from all 50 classes at South and have this directory available at the banquet in May.  Discussion was held and it was decided to table this item until next meeting.


5) Information on liability insurance for the Association was presented. Quotes were obtained from Cochran Insurance, Keller Stonebreaker and Wright Gardner.  Rates for one million dollar coverage ranged from $300 to $500 per year.  It was decided to meet with a representative from each company to discuss coverage.  Findings will be provided at the next meeting.


6) An e-mail was received from Daryl Hunsberger, Asst. Principal at South High who would like the Alumni Association to assist with fundraising for a new sign in front of the school.  After discussion, it was decided this is not something the Association would like to pursue at this time.


7) Future meetings were discussed.  Until the Association is well established, it was decided to continue to meet at least every other month.  Location would continue to be South High Cafeteria.  Next meeting date will be March 8th beginning at 7:30 p.m.  Committees will  meet at 7:00 p.m.
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

